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The bill has little, if any, direct fiscal effect on the state or its political subdivisions. 
S.B. 37 extends eligibility for the existing motion picture tax credit to certain live theater 
productions, and widens the base of expenses for which the credit may be claimed. The credit 
may be taken against the commercial activity tax, the financial institutions tax, or the personal 
income tax. 

Current law, unchanged by the bill, limits the total amount of credits that may be issued 
each year to $40 million.1 When H.B. 49, the budget act of the 132nd General Assembly, was 
being introduced, the amount of credits that would be used during the FY 2018-FY 2019 
biennium was estimated to be at the limit,2 so it does not appear that there are unused credits 
available that would increase the revenue losses from existing amounts. Potentially there could 
be future years when there would have been unused credits if the current eligibility criteria 
were maintained, but LBO economists expect that there would be few such years and that 
revenue losses would be minimal in such years. 
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1 Division (C)(4) of section 122.85 of the Revised Code. That section is amended by the bill, 
though the limit is not, so the limit can be found on lines 258 through 260 of the introduced bill. 

2 Section 757.40. 
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